
Principal’s Report 
 

As we continue to prioritise student and staff learning and wellbeing while 
at school, our layered COVID-smart measures will continue for Term 3. 
These ‘baseline measures’ are aligned to the NSW Government’s general 
community settings and include: 

 staying home and getting tested if unwell, and only attending school 
when symptom free 

 encouraging mask-wearing for all staff and students, particularly in 
the first 4 weeks of term 

 rapid antigen testing for symptomatic students and staff, and close 
contacts attending school to learn and work 

 encouraging COVID-19 vaccinations for students, staff and their 
families, including a booster shot (when eligible) 

 encouraging students, staff and their families to get a flu vaccination 
 strict requirements for close contacts attending school 
 good hygiene practices 
 maximising natural ventilation 
 boosted cleaning during the day, with particular attention given to 

high touch surface areas 
 responding to local COVID-19 conditions, when necessary, by 

working with the Department’s Health, Safety and Staff Wellbeing 
team. 

What’s new in Term 3? 
As winter continues, our COVID-smart measures have been updated in 
consultation with NSW Health to provide appropriate protection to our 
school community. 
The department has updated its policy regarding COVID-19 vaccination for 
employees following an independent risk assessment of school (and 
corporate) settings and consultation with unions and relevant stakeholders. 
While vaccination is no longer a requirement for our staff from 1 August 
2022, a recent survey highlighted that more than 99% of the Department’s 
active school-based workforce have had at least two doses of a COVID-19 
vaccine. The Department will continue to strongly encourage all our staff to 
keep up to date with their COVID-19 vaccinations as a way of protecting 
themselves, students, and our school community. 
The Department has made a slight change to its cleaning process. 
Cleaning of school sites will now be more concentrated during the day, with 
an increase in cleaning in school hours, and a subsequent reduction out of 
hours. Boosted day cleaning will continue to focus on high-touch areas and 
other hard surfaces, door handles, light switches and handrails in stairways 
and movement areas. 
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3 Aug 
Family Day 
 
4 Aug 
Athletics Carnival 
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Stage 2 Camp 
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What’s continuing for Term 3? 
Masks are an effective way of minimising the transmission of respiratory viruses and infections, and 
protecting our community, especially those who are at higher risk of severe illness from COVID-19 and flu. 
It is strongly encouraged all students and staff wear a mask for the first 4 weeks of Term 3, particularly in 
indoor settings or when distancing is not possible. The latest NSW Health advice also recommends 
wearing a mask for people who have recovered from COVID-19 and recently completed their 7-day 
isolation period for an additional 3 days (from days 8 to 10 after receiving a positive COVID-19 result). 
Additionally, as outlined in the below section on close contacts, mask wearing is mandatory for staff and 
high school students returning to school as close contacts for 5 school days and strongly recommended for 
primary school students returning to school as close contacts for 5 school days. Students or staff identified 
as close contacts who are unable to wear a mask will be supported to learn or work remotely. 
 
The Department will send another round of RATs to our school early this term, which we will provide to you 
in the form of 1 multipack of 5 RAT kits per student. These RATs can be used as required for symptomatic 
testing, such as if your child is displaying even mild symptoms. Beyond this provision, if you require 
additional RATs let the school know that you need more and we will try and assist. Additionally, our school 
will be maintaining a reserve stock of RATs onsite to support symptomatic testing in the event of an 
outbreak in our school community. Please also remember that positive RAT results must be registered with 
Service NSW, and students who test positive to COVID-19 must not attend school until their isolation 
period ends and they are symptom free. 
 
Students identified as close contacts remain able to attend school providing, they are symptom free, notify 
the school and return a negative COVID-19 test result daily for 5 consecutive school days. Primary 
students, while not required, are strongly encouraged to wear a mask for 5 consecutive school days 
(except when eating/drinking or exercising). Please note that students identified as close contacts are still 
unable to attend overnight excursions, including camps. Visitors identified as close contacts who are 
engaging directly with students are required to return a negative COVID-19 test result before attending our 
school and wear a mask. 
 
We will continue to liaise with NSW Health and the Department’s Health, Safety and Staff Wellbeing Case 
Management team to ensure our COVID-smart settings keep up with the latest developments. If local 
conditions require it, this may mean reintroducing temporary additional COVID-smart measures to act as a 
‘circuit breaker’, including: 
 

 mandating mask wearing for all staff and students in Year 7 and above (high school settings) 
 mandating mask wearing for all staff (primary school settings) 
 postponing or limiting non-essential activities like excursions, indoor assemblies and visitors to the 

school 
 directing cohorts to learn remotely for short periods of time. 

 
The Department has reviewed environmental differences across NSW as part of their winter ventilation 
planning to ensure that local climatic conditions at each school are considered. The Department will 
continue to provide local guidance to schools, including advice on maximising natural ventilation while 
balancing thermal comfort and the use of indoor and outdoor learning areas for school activities to support 
schools to adapt to local climate conditions throughout the winter months. 
 
Finally, it is important to note NSW Health’s advice to reduce our risk of not only COVID-19, but other 
illnesses that may affect our school at this time of year such as the flu and respiratory syncytial virus (RSV), 
both of which can be serious in younger people. We can all protect our loved ones and our community by: 
 

 staying home and getting tested if unwell or displaying any symptoms 
 keeping up to date with our vaccinations – including the flu vaccine, which is available from your 

local GP, pharmacy, or Aboriginal Medical Service. Flu vaccines are free for all children aged 6 
months to under 5 years, or for a small charge for those aged 5 years and older 

 getting tested immediately for COVID-19 if you become symptomatic and isolating until you receive 
a negative result and are symptom free 

 practicing good hand hygiene by washing regularly with soap and water 
 taking a RAT before vising vulnerable loved ones or going to large gatherings and events.  

 



 

 

Education Week – ‘Creating Future – Education Changes Lives’  
Education Week 2022 is this week! This year’s theme is ‘Creating futures – education changes lives’ and 
celebrates the quality education we provide and the opportunities available to everyone in NSW Public 
Education. We will be celebrating Education Week with some performances, book character event, open 
classrooms, and a family lunch. If you are choosing to attend this event please be advised:  
 
• you will be required to sign in with the QR Code on arrival 
• masks are strongly encouraged for all 
• if you have any cold and flu symptoms, we ask that you do not attend 
 
 

 



 
School Athletics Carnival 
Our School Athletics Carnival at Mingara is scheduled for Thursday 4 August (this Thursday). A program for 
the day is below. Fingers crossed for good weather. Good luck to all students participating in this event. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Festival of Instrumental Music (FOIM) 
Thank you to Mr Ramm who accompanied these super stars (see photo below) to the rehearsal for the 
Festival of Instrumental Music. From all accounts the girls had a great time and were excellent 
representatives of our school. What an exciting achievement to be able to play at the Opera House on 
Tuesday 30 August! I am sure it will be an experience they remember.   
 

 
 
ICAS  
Registration for the International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) closes today. Parents / 
carers are responsible for registering their child/ren for the selected assessments. More information is 
included in this newsletter. 
 
P&C 
The P&C will be meeting Tuesday 9 August at 7:00pm in the staffroom. All parents are welcome to attend. 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Kinder Enrolments - 2023  
We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2023. If you have a child starting next year or have any 
friends or neighbours with children planning on starting next year, please contact the front office (43283024) 
to start the enrolment process. 
 
Children may be enrolled in Kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if they turn five years of age on 
or before 31 July in that year. By law, all children must be enrolled in school by their sixth birthday. If you are 
unsure if your child is ready to start school or would like to access further information, please contact the 
school. As part of the enrolment process, you will need to provide your child’s original birth certificate, 
statement of complete immunisation from Medicare and proof of your current address (a minimum of 100 
points of identification are required).  
 
Families are now able to access our online enrolment process to make it easier to enrol your child at your 
local school. To apply online, your child must be:  
 



- a NSW resident  
- an Australian or New Zealand citizen or permanent resident, and  
- living in the local enrolment area of the school for which you are submitting an application.  

 
For those families wishing to complete an online application a link can be found via the "About our school - 
Enrolment" section of the school website. If you are unsure what school catchment area you live in, use the 
https://schoolfinder.education.nsw.gov.au/  
 
You can still use existing enrolment processes to apply. More information is available on the Department’s 
going to a public school website at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school 
 

 
Quality Workers 

Students Class Work Samples 
Chaise B 5/6D Whale Project 
Jayden A 

Jasmine W 
Ryan W 
Olivia B 
Abbie M 

K1B Persuasive Writing 

All students 2P Foyer Display 
Maddie K KG Crocodile Information Report 

 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 

 



PREMER’S SPELLING BEE 2022 
Well done to all those Stage 2 and Stage 3 students who participated in the Premier’s Spelling Bee stage 
finals last week. Congratulations to Winston and Maisie who are the junior and senior champions! Both 
students have progressed to the regional finals which will be happening later this term. Good luck! 
Mrs New 
Spelling Bee Coordinator 
 
PREMIER’S DEBATING CHALLENGE 2022 
Narara Public School has now completed the local rounds of the Premier’s Debating Challenge. Our two 
teams have done an impressive job throughout the competition, learning and improving with each round. I 
am immensely proud of their dedication and enthusiasm. The Black Snakes won one out of four debates 
and should be congratulated on this effort. As first-time debaters they really showed improvement 
throughout the competition. With many of the Black Snakes currently in Year 5, I look forward to working 
with them next year! Our experienced Year 6 team, the Red Bellies, have finished the local rounds 
undefeated, winning all four of their debates. This is an amazing effort and is a testament to their 
dedication. I hope they all continue to debate moving into high school next year. While the competition has 
ended for the Black Snakes the Red Bellies may be moving forward to the state knock out rounds. We are 
crossing our fingers, so watch this space! 
 
Mrs New 
Debating Co-ordinator 
 
Assistant Principal and Instruction Update 
Towards the end of Term 2 and across the first few weeks of this term, I have been working with 2P and 
KC to user-test aspects of the new curriculum that will become mandatory in NSW schools next year in K-2. 
This is an initiative led by NESA (NSW Education Standards Authority), to allow teachers to provide 
feedback on the new syllabus documents. 
2P have been learning to use their knowledge of friends of ten to add and subtract. We have also started to 
learn how to bridge through 10 to add numbers using more efficient methods. It has been wonderful to see 
how quickly students have developed mathematical language to explain their reasoning and strategy 
choice when solving addition and subtraction algorithms.  
In KC students have been unpacking the components of a sentence. They have improved their writing by 
including adjectives and the conjunction ‘and’. There were some very proud teacher moments as students 
used their phonics knowledge, sentence punctuation and vocabulary to develop compound sentences that 
described. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During Week 5, Year 1 students will participate in the NSW Department of Education’s Year 1 Phonics 
Screening Check. This is a short assessment that is carried out by classroom teachers to assist them in 
identifying how students are progressing in phonics.  

An information flyer is attached to the back of this week’s newsletter. 

Mrs Brogan 
Assistant Principal Curriculum Instruction 



K-6 Child Protection Program 
During Term 3 each year all classes at Narara Public School participate in the K-6 Child Protection Program. 
This program is designed to protect young people from various forms of abuse and is a component of the 
PDHPE Syllabus. 
 
The aim is to assist students to develop positive and assertive skills in: 
• Recognising and responding to unsafe situations 
• Effectively seeking assistance if necessary 
• Establishing and maintaining non-coercive relationships and strengthening attitudes and values 

related to equality, respect and responsibility. 
 
There is a natural strong link between Child Protection and the Personal Development syllabus. Both 
documents are available on loan from the school office if you require further information. 
 
If you do not wish for your child/ren to participate in the Child Protection Program, please make contact with 
the school. 
 
PAYMENTS DUE 

 Stage 2 Camp (Years 3 &4) Sixth and Final Instalment $50 - DUE Friday 5th August 
 Athletics Carnival 4th August $9:00  DUE Friday 22nd July 2022 (overdue) 
 School Voluntary Contribution 1st Child $40, 2nd Child $25, each other child $15 

 
Please remember when paying for an excursion to send in the permission notes to the office. This is as 
important as paying for the cost. 
 
Scholastic Book Club. 
Issue 5 has been handed to student and is due back 8th August 2022. 
All orders for are to be paid online thru Scholastic Book Club 
 
Car Parking 
The Car park is for STAFF ONLY. This is for the safety of our students and school community. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



The Snack Shack-Ph 0418238775 
Upcoming Events- 
3/8-Family Day-orders for Parent Packs have now closed, orders will be placed in your child’s class basket. 
Thank you for the great response!! 
We will have snacks available for the younger visitors to purchase with cash ($1.00-$2.00) until 10am-these 
items are for children who are not NPS students - there will be a very special afternoon tea available for 
NPS Students ($1-$2.50). We thank you in advance for your support. 
4/8-CANTEEN CLOSED-Athletics Carnival  
10/8-Sydney Markets Eat Fresh & win campaign - for the next few weeks we will be selling extra fruit and 
vegetable items, when the child purchases 2 of these items they will receive a sticker and entry card to win 
other prizes. A bonus card will be sent home with the children, if they are a lucky winner of a Rubik’s cube 
please follow entry details on card. The canteen will post all entry forms before the due date. 
 
Thank you 
Nicola Ford(Canteen Manager) 

   



 

 



 





  

 

 



  

 

 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  

 

 
 



  

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after 
school as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each 
visit is an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health 
and wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and reg 

 
 

 
 
 

 



  

 


